Dear Members,

from my previous letter on the matter of de-registering rejected sheep, the Council have discussed at length the pros and cons and have decided they will not de-register rejected sheep if left on the computer system as they can still be traced.

On Sunday 6th July from 12 noon, the Kerry Hill Flock Book Society will be holding an Information and Bridge Building Day for all members, especially new and prospective new members. The venue which has been very kindly offered by Howard Jones and Family (thank you Howard) is at Plaish Park, Church Stretton, Shropshire, SY6 7HA. The event is being organised by Heather Gibbons, one of our younger members. The day will include trimming sheep for shows and sales, feet trimming, sheep inspections, use of the PedEweb system, how the flock book is put together and much more.

Refreshments will be available so please come along and make it a family day out, meet new friends and be a part of your Society.

We hope to see you there,

A J Brimble, Chairman.